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EDWARD PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Week 9 Term 1 2019 

Fri 29th March 
 PSSA Netball Trials-Deni South 
 Assembly 

Week 10 Term 1 2019 

Thurs 4th April  AECG Meeting-Library 11.30am-1.30pm 

Fri 5th April  P&C Disco-Bradley Hall-5pm-6pm-Easter 
Theme 

Week 11 Term 1 2019 

Mon 8th April  P&C AGM-7.00pm at school 

Fri 12th April  Last day of school for Term 1 

Week 1 Term 2  2019 

Mon 29th April  Staff Development Day 

Tues 30th April  All students return to school 

Principal’s Update 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

Last Friday we remembered the loss of our previous principal 
Ms Judy McGuiness. I was very proud of the students. They 
all displayed exceptional manners and respect. The memorial 
was a fitting tribute to Ms McGuiness. 

P & C Fundraiser during Election 
Thank you to all the parents and carers who supported and 
helped out at the P & C fundraiser Saturday during Election 
Day. We are well on our way to purchase new laptops for 
the classroom and then add seating, edging and soft fall to 
our play equipment area. A very big thank you also goes to 
the Deniliquin RSL for donating 3 dozen specialty cupcakes 
and to Sahara McLean for making them and delivering them 
to the school.  The P&Cs efforts raised $590. 

 

 

Bakers Delight Fundraiser 
Bakers Delight has offered the school the opportunity to 
participate in a fundraiser for the school. For each 6 pack of 
hot cross buns ordered, Baker’s Delight will donate $1.50 to 
the school. Order sheet was sent home last week. Orders 
must be returned to school by 29/3/19 and the Hot Cross 
Buns will be delivered to the school on the 3/4/19 and sent 
home with your child.  

Bakers Delight also has some deals that are attached to the 
newsletter. Baker’s Delight is kindly donating bread for our 
Breakfast Program next term. 

Staff Professional Development 
On Friday Miss Snell and Mrs Bermingham will be travelling to 
Moulamein to take part in professional development around 
Literacy. They will then be training the staff at future staff 
meetings. The teachers at Edward PS are always making sure 
they are up-to-date with new trends in education. 

PBL Award Winners 
Gwen Gazzara, Georgia Daniels, Catherine Michael, Eve 
Meharry, Thomas Ives, Ebony Hodkinson, Tramaine Murray, 
Alysha Collier, Nate Proffit, Lucy Herberte, Laura Hayes, Seth 
May, Evie Mace, Logan Pasco, Lincoln Meharry, Alex 
Ledwidge, Ella Clark, Jacob Norris, Isabella Goodear, Isaiah 
Heikkinen, Summer King, Oliver Ives, Darcy Finn, Jacinta 
Moloney, Harper Taylor, Tay-Lea Gray, Nina Glowrey, Tori 
Johnson,  Kayden Leech, Zeeke Barling, Shaylee Price, Bailey 
Busby, Bella Leetham, Peyton Cluderay, Tawayne Hudson, 
Trevor Quor, Mannix Taylor, Jaxson Duggan, Alexis May, Piper 
Hansen, Harlen Durbidge, Myah Gazzara, Carter Sartore. Fred 
Everett, Billy Hurst, Mason Durbidge, Rylee Jacobsen and 
Allungah Bright 

Mathletics Certificate Recipents 

Bronze - Issiah Ledwidge x 2, Mannix Taylor, Aria Taylor, Nina 
Glowrey, Harper Taylor, Hazel Glowrey, Jayla Edwards, Jake 
Herberte, Josh Todd, Alex Ledwidge, Oliver Ives, Makayla 
Finn, Maddison Edwards and Olivia Cooper.  

Silver - Jake Herberte. 
   

EWE Awards – Edward Excellence Writing  
Students who are receiving an award for their excellent and 
improved writing will be receiving an invitation to Friday’s 
assembly. Writing is a big focus at Edward PS this year. The 
writing pieces will be placed in a special folder that will be in 
each classroom so that the rest of the students can see the 
great writing that other students are doing. 

Student Information Sheets 
Not all families have returned these 2019 forms. Please return 
the blue student information sheet to school as soon as 
possible. It is really important that we have the most up-to-
date information in case we need to contact you. 

 

 

http://www.edward-p.schools.nsw.edu.au


NAPLAN Online Practice Test 
Students in Years 3 and 5 will be participating in practice tests 
to ensure that the software is running smoothly and in 
preparation for the students completing the tests on line in 
week 3 next term.  

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy – important skills 
that each child needs to succeed in school and life. The 
NAPLAN tests are designed to help us make sure students are 
on track with their literacy and numeracy development. 
Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN tests for 
reading, writing, conventions of language (spelling, grammar 
and punctuation) and numeracy. 

Between 25th March and 5th April 2019, our school will 
participate in NAPLAN Online. Students do not need to be 
computer experts to take the NAPLAN test online. Making sure 
students have computer skills is part of our school curriculum, 
and our teachers will ensure your child is familiar with the 
online format. To see the types of questions and interactive 
features of NAPLAN Online, visit the public demonstration site. 

If you have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please 
contact your child’s teacher. 

For more info (right click on hyperlink): 

 How to support your child during NAPLAN 

 information for parents and carers 

 Watch a video that explains NAPLAN Online 

 Subscribe to ACARA’s monthly parent newsletter, 
Parent Update 

Bounce Back from Online Bullying 
Last Thursday, Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 participated in an online 
webinar that demonstrated strategies to help students deal 
with online bullying if they are ever exposed to it.  

5/6KS Excursion to Town Library 
5/6KS had a recent excursion to the Town Library. Pete gave 
the class a tour of the library and all of the fantastic resources 
available. The students had a great time and look forward to 
visiting again.   

Head Lice 
It is noted that we have had several cases of head lice within 
classes at school.  Please check your child’s hair for nits/lice 
tonight using the methods recommended in information from 
NSW Health   https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/
headlice/pages/treatment.aspx 

If you find any eggs or lice please commence treatment as 
recommended. 

Further information on head lice is available on the NSW 
Health website (details above) or through the Department’s 
website at  http:www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentssupport/
studenthealth/conditions/headlice/index.php. 

 

 

Harmony Day 
 

 

 

Parents Online Payments (POP) 
Just a reminder, it is possible for parents to make online pay-
ments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a 
secure payment page hosted by Westpac.   

Payments can be made using either Visa or Mastercard credit 
or debit card, and can be made via computer, tablet or mobile 
phone. 

Payments can be made by accessing Edward School’s 
website, then by selecting $ Make a payment on the 
home page.   

http://www.edward-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Items that can be paid include school fees, excursions, sport, 
sales to students and creative and practical arts  
activities.  Uniforms cannot be paid for online as they run un-
der the P&C umbrella.  There is also a category ‘Other’ this is 
to cover items not covered in the previous headings. 

Year 6 Easter Raffle 
Raffle tickets will be available for sale for the Year 6 Easter 
raffle in Weeks 10 and 11 at recess.  Cost is 50¢ or 3 for 
$1.00. 
 
A ‘guess the number of easter eggs in a jar competition’ 
will also be running at 20¢ a guess or 6 for $1.00. 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support
http://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/naplan-online-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3S1z6kUnRRE&feature=youtu.be
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/j/0EF4811A90ACFBC1
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/j/0EF4811A90ACFBC1


Voting Stall - Thank you to everyone who donated 
cakes, biscuits and other treats for our cake stall. 
They looked delicious and sold very quickly. Thanks 
also to Travis McCully, Bernie Geen, John Glowrey, 
Janelle Sneddon, Scott Mildren, Prue Meharry,  
Anthony Michael, Kylie Green, Alisha Taylor, Sarah 
Herberte and Nat Dawson who helped with the stall 
and BBQ on Saturday.  Thanks to John Glowrey who  
coordinated the event and to IGA for their donation 
of bacon for the BBQ. We raised $590 for projects at 
the school.  
 
P&C Disco - A reminder about the P&C disco on 
Friday April 5th from 5-6pm. Entry is $5 each which 
includes a glow stick and a drink. We will be holding 
a sausage  
sizzle after it for $2.00 per sausage. 
 
ANZAC Day Races - We are looking for helpers for 
the BBQ and the ANZAC day race gate, please give 
your name to the office. The canteen is also looking 
for helpers, please see the office or Sarah 
Thanks for your support! 








